
Litigation Hold Letter

Dear       :

Georgia College (“GC”) has reason to believe that litigation may result from the claim of [name of claimant] that [brief description of potential claim]. OR  The University System of Georgia has learned that [name of litigant] has filed a lawsuit for [brief description of claim].  This letter does not mean that you are necessarily involved in the dispute.  However, GC is now under a legal duty to preserve all evidence, whether printed or electronic that might become relevant to this matter.  Some of this information may be in your possession or control, and as a GC employee, you have a legal duty to preserve that information.  The purpose of this letter is to explain to you what that obligation means.

A team of [name members of team] has been charged to manage this situation, and has identified the following information as being potentially relevant to the dispute:  [describe general subject matter of information].  That information may be located in:  [identify likely source locations].  You are required to take the following steps immediately to protect and preserve any of that information that is in your possession or under your control until further notice.  Specifically, you will need to do the following immediately:

1. Suspend deletion, overwriting, or any other destruction of electronic information relevant to this dispute that is under your control.  This includes electronic information wherever it is stored – at your GC work station, on a laptop, or at home.  It includes all forms of electronic communication – e.g., e-mail, word processing, calendars, voice messages, videos, photographs, information in your PDA.  This electronic information must be preserved so that it can be retrieved at a later time.  You can be assured that nothing will be produced for the other side without first being appropriately reviewed and private or privileged information removed.  The information must be preserved in its original electronic form, so that all information contained within it, whether visible or not, is also available for inspection – i.e., it is not sufficient to make a hard copy of electronic communication.  The IT department will attend to the preservation of electronic information on the server and on back-up tapes, if that is called for.  Your responsibility is for the information that is under your control.

2. Similarly, preserve any new electronic information that is generated after you receive this letter that is relevant to this dispute.

3. Preserve any hard copy under your control.

This is an important legal duty and failure to follow these instructions may subject you to discipline, as the failure to preserve this information has very serious consequences for the university.

The team that is managing this situation can be available to meet with you to further explain your obligations or respond to any questions you may have about this litigation hold. 

Thank you for your cooperation.

